[bookmark: _GoBack]To: CNYAMT Board
From: James Krehbiel, Secretary
Date:  October 10, 2012
Re: Minutes from the October 10, 2012 Board Meeting

Present: Sue Edwards, Dana DiGennaro, Patrcia DeAngelis, Linda Yonteff,  Daniel Horan, James Lee Vatter

Sue called the meeting to order at 9:34am

The minutes from the September 14, 2012 Board meeting were approved.

Patricia George Middle School Workshop:
19 people have pre-registered for the day. A final reminder has been sent out.

Barnes & Noble event:
We have had great response for this event and most time slots are already full.

Plans have been made to assure that the CNYAMT sign and donation vase get to the appropriate people for future events and/or recitals.

Treasurer Report:
We currently have $6,597.03 in our checking account. Linda has received two donations in honor of Lois Horn.

Membership Report:
We currently have 82 members. (75 active /6 active spouse/1 auxiliary) We have 2 new members this month; Sally Gould and Victoria King.  Four members have not renewed. 


Events and Workshops:
The “shop talk” get together, which was held on the 24th of September at the Piano and Organ Center, was a success. On October 5th, the “music mind games” get together was held and well received.

Competition Report:
Dana has contacted the American Federation of Musicians to advertise upcoming competitions in the Segue newsletter.

Sponsorship Report:
To date, we have received commitments but not payments from Bob Lee, Signature Music and Syracuse University.  We have not heard back from Stickley Furniture and Hickeys Music Center.

Publicity Report:
	Daniel Horan is willing to explore various options for the publicity 	 	of CNYAMT.

Sunshine Committee Report:
Suzanne Sweeney has sent out a card to John Spradling offering our condolences on the death of his mother.  A Sympathy card has been sent to the family of Lois Horn, a get well card to Geraldine Izzo and a congratulations card to John Ferrara for his recent marriage.

Directory Report:
	Sue continues to work on the directory. She is hoping to have it 	finished by the end of the week.

Website Report:
	Sue has all the necessary forms but needs to reformat some of 	them. Most of the dates are on the website. General “news” 	will 	be posted on the home page. 

By Laws Report:
	none

Recital Report:
Currently we do not have anyone to chair the January 12, 2013  recital.  Dana will ask Beth Scott to see if she is interested.  The Everson recitals are booked, however without written confirmation. Barb Irwin would like to discuss the parental permission form at the next board meeting. Sue will call to try to obtain confirmation for the Everson recital dates and times. 

Historian Report:
	Marlene will soon be going to Florida for the winter months. Any 		materials for Marlene should be given to Sue for the time being 	and she will get everything to Marlene in the spring.	

Everson Piano Report: 
	 Linda will check to see if a payment check has been sent to CMM 	for our portion of the Everson piano expenses.

Scholarship Committee:
Barb Irwin, Patricia Box and Bernadette Hobin have expressed interest in being on a newly formed Scholarship Committee.  This committee will oversee all scholarship 	events. (summer camp, High School competition and merit scholarship) 

Patricia DeAngelis has proposed a workshop/recital to be given by Sean Duggan. This event would be held at Holy Cross Church and includes a recital, a talk on teaching the music of J.S. Bach and a short masterclass. The fees for this event are as follows:

$25 for entire afternoon
$15 for concert only (adults)
$10 for concert only (students only)
$30 for family

It is possible that Holy Cross may require a fee for the use of their facilities. Pat DeAngelis will check into this. Please see the attachments for more details.

Once again, CNYAMT would like to be listed in the program of various High School Spring musicals. The following people will check with the below listed schools to try to make this a reality.

Dana – Westhill /East Syracuse-Minoa/Jamesville-Dewitt/Liverpool  
Sue E. – Fayetteville Manlius
Linda - Chittenango
Barb – N. Syracuse

Sue adjourned the meeting at 11:00 a.m.
Minutes respectfully submitted by James Krehbiel, Secretary










